700 North 4th Street, Richmond, VA 23219 P.O. Box 2484, Richmond, VA 23218 tel: 804-782-4800 fax: 804-782-4816

Walter Graham, Executive Director

www.unos.org

Carlyle C. Ring Jr. Chair, RUAGA Drafting Committee

National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws 211 East Ontario Street Suite 1300 Chicago, IL 60611

Ober, Kaler, Grimes & Shriver 1401 H. Street, NW, Suite 500 Washington, DC 20005

December 5, 2006

Dear Mr. Ring,

The United Network for Organ Sharing (UNOS) is a Virginia, non-stock, non-profit, membership corporation that is involved in a number of organ donation and transplantation initiatives. Among these initiatives, UNOS operates the Organ Procurement and Transplantation Network (OPTN) under Federal contract with the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA). The OPTN is the unified transplant network established by the National Organ Transplant Act (NOTA) of 1984 to be operated by a private, non-profit organization under federal contract. Presently, over 93,000 people are registered on the national waiting list hoping to receive a life-saving organ.

The OPTN is a unique public-private partnership that links all of the professionals involved in the organ donation and transplantation system. The primary goals of the OPTN are to increase and ensure the effectiveness, efficiency and equity of organ sharing in the national system of organ allocation and increase the supply of donated organs available for transplantation. Improvements to the organ donation consent and recovery process will have a positive and substantial impact on the number of organ transplants performed.

The Association of Organ Procurement Organizations (AOPO) sought support from UNOS and other interested organizations in 2004 to assist in the development of proposed amendments to the Uniform Anatomical Gift Act of 1987 to reflect current donation and transplantation policies and practices. The OPTN/UNOS Organ Availability Committee in conjunction with its Ethics Committee and Organ Procurement Organization (OPO) Committee provided input to the

President
Francis L. Delmonico, M.D.

Vice President Sue V. McDiarmid, M.B., Ch.B.

Vice President Patient & Donor Affairs Stephen M. Oelrich

Secretary Andrew S. Klein, M.D., M.B.A. Treasurer Dennis F. Heinrichs, B.S.N., M.B.A.

Immediate Past President Robert A. Metzger, M.D.

Regional Councillors Richard S. Luskin, M.P.A. (1) Kim M. Ollhoff, M.D. (2) Schlessinger, M.D., FACP (3) Larry R. Pennington, M.D. (4) Donald J. Hillebrand, M.D. (5) Margaret R. Allec, RN, M.S., J.D. (6) Edward R. Garrify, Jr., M.D., M.B.A. (7) W. Ben Vernon, M.D. (8) Dale A. Distant, M.D. (9) Mitchell L. Henry, M.D. (10) Daniel H. Hayes, M.D. (11)

At Large Board Members
Chales E. Alexander, RN, MSN, MBA, CPTC
Thens Antonio Benedi
Thomas M. Beyersdorf, MBA,
Dolph Chianchiano, J.D.
Richard J. DeSanto, MA.
Thomas A. Falsey, B.S.
Frederick, L. Grover, M.D.
William E. Harmon, M.D.

Richard J. Howard, M.D., Ph.D.
Lynt B. Johnson, M.D.
Donna L. Luebke, RN, M.S.N., CNP
Jill McMaster, M.A.
Mary Nachreiner, B.S.PT.
Peter W. Nickerson, M.D.
Stephen M. Octrich
Paul B. Oldam, B.S.S.
Sandra Rosen-Bronson, Ph.D.
Joseph S. Roth, B.S.
Dianne LaPointe Rudow, Dr.N.P., CCTC
Margaret J. Schaeffer, RN
Janet M. Shaftel, RN, B.S.N.
Deborah Surlas, RN, AEE

Judy J. Tisdale, Ph.D. Martin R. Zamora, M.D. Edward Y. Zavala, M.B.A.

Past Presidents G. Melville Williams, M.D., 1984–85 Oscar Salvatierra, Jr., M.D., 1985–86 John C. McDonald, M.D., 1986–88 Il. Keith Johnson, M.D., 1989–89 Robert J. Corry, M.D., 1989–90 James S. Wolf, M.D., 1990–91 Robert Mendez, M.D., 1991–92 R. Randal Bollinger, M.D., Ph.D., 1992–93 Douglas J. Norman, M.D., 1995–94 Margaret D. Allen, M.D., 1994–95 Bruce A. Lucas, M.D., 1995–96 James F. Burdick, M.D., 1996–97 Lawrence G. Hunsicker, M.D., 1997–98 William W. Pfaff, M.D., 1998–99 William D. Payne, M.D., 1999–2000 Patricia L. Adams, M.D., 2000–2001 Jerenijah G. Turcotte, M.D., 2001–2002 Ciyde F. Barker, M.D., 2002–2003 Russell H. Wiesner, M.D., 2003–2004

Executive Director Emeritus Gene A. Pierce Carlyle C. Ring, Jr. December 5, 2006 Page 2

proposed amendments to the UAGA. In addition, UNOS staff attended the UAGA drafting Committee meetings throughout the amendment process.

On March 22, 2006, the OPTN/UNOS Board of Directors unanimously voted in support of the RUAGA which was ultimately approved by NCCUSL in July 2006.

As such, we would like this letter to serve as an endorsement from UNOS of the RUAGA 2006, and thank the commissioners for their service to improve this vital piece of model legislation.

Sincerely,

Walter K. Graham

Walle Bahn-

c: Kim Johnson Jason Livingston